Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

v

DepED MEMORANDUM FEB 112008
No. 64 s 2008

DISSEMINATION OF INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE KUALA LUMPUR
WORLD MARCHING BAND COMPETITION 2008

To: Undersecretaries
Assistant Secretaries
Bureau Directors
Directors of Services, Centers and Heads of Units
Regional Directors
Schools Division /City Superintendents

5 For the information and guidance of all concerned and interested bands
in the country, enclosed is a copy of the letter from Assistant Secretary Romeo L.
Manalo, Office of Asian and Pacific Affairs, Department of Foreign Affairs,
relaying the request of Mr. Jimmy Wong, Festival Director for the Philippines to
participate in the Kuala Lumpur World Marching Band Competition 2008 set to
be held from July 30 to August 3, 2008 in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia.

2. Further information on the competition can be viewed at
www.klwmbc.com

3. Schools with marching bands who are interested to join should inform
their Schools Division Superintendents and Regional Directors of their intention
to participate, who in turn may directly contact, copy furnished this Office, the
Office of the Asian and Pacific Affairs, for the necessary arrangements of their
participation in the said competition.

4. Regional or division offices may conduct their own screening and
selection to determine which bands are eligible for the competition.

5 Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

a - q -~ é\“ h e
RAMON C. BACANI
Undersecretary

Encl.: As stated

Reference: None

Allotment: 1—(D.O. 50-97)
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We wish to enclose, for information and appropriate action, a copy of an e-
mail dated 17 January 2008 from Mr. Jimmy Wong, Festival Director of the Kuala
Lumpur World Marching Band Competition 2008, requesting the Philippines to
participate in this year's competition set to be held from 30 July to 3 August 2008.

Sir:

Further information on the competition can be viewed at www.klwmbc.com.

We would appreciate receiving information on contact details of marching
bands from schools that may be invited to participate in the competition, for onward
transmittal to the organizer.

Thank you for your continued cooperation.

Very truly yours,
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Attachment: as stated.

The Honorable JESLI A. LAPUS
Secretary of Education
2F Rizal Building

University of Life
Meralco Avenue, Pasig City

2330 Roxas Riod., Pasay City, Philippines ® Tel. No. 834-4000




